CALICO CUT-UPS, A CHAPTER OF ARIZONA QUILTERS GUILD
Pueblo El Mirage
11201 N El Mirage Rd Bldg 3
El Mirage, AZ   85335

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES
February 10, 2025

Board Attendance:
Shirley Helgeson, President - Present
Pat Weddle, Vice-President - Present
Nancy Johnson, Treasurer - Present
Barbara Smith, Secretary - Present

Committee Attendance:
Becky Simmerman, Community Service - Absent
Pattie Johns, Membership – Present
Lexi Burg – Programs - Absent
Linda Bower, Sunshine - Absent
Linda Ashburn, Ways and Means – Present
Sandy Hughes - Present


Call to Order at 10:09 by Shirley Helgeson, President

Approval of minutes:  Motion to accept by Linda Reed, 2nd by Kathleen Guyer, motion carried. 

Reports:

    Treasurer -– by Nancy Johnson, ending bank balance on January 31, 2024 was $7,246.82. No Income.  Expenses of $80.00 to P. Johns for Christmas party, $20.00 to Pueblo El  Mirage for Vendor Sale, and $23.17 to Godaddy for web domain renewal.

    Vice President – Pat Weddle. Nothing to report
 
    Secretary – Barbara Smith. Nothing to report

    Programs - Lexi Burg is in WA, so, the information was reported by Shirley Helgeson.  The envelope bag will be made at the next sew day.  Lexi is supplying rings for attaching the handles. Members should bring 3 snap closures. Members may bring D rings to make their handles removable. Fabric for the bag should be prequilted before you arrive. Enough binding should be brought to enclose all raw edges.

After the next business meeting Kathy Garten will be conducting her barn quilt class. Participants need to arrive by 9am. Emails with specifics was sent to the participants.

   Community Service - Becky Simmerman is working on the printing of the quilt labels.

   Membership - Pattie Johns, to date 42 members.

 Dues are due by June 30th. A $5 penalty will be applied to late dues. Also remember that dues also need to be paid to AQG.

  Valentine basket is on the table and tickets are available for today’s drawing.

AQG still needs 2 volunteers for the board. They are currently working on a date and location for the next AQG Quilt Show/Contest.

A welcome packet with guild chapter information will be put together to provide visitors with information on what we do.  An additional packet needs to be created for new members.


   Hospitality- Bev Brown reported by Shirley Helgeson. All spots are filled through April. A new sheet for sign ups will be passed around at the next meeting.

   Sunshine – Linda Bower is ill, however, Birthday cards will be sent.

Please let her know if you know of someone in our group that needs a card.  

   Webmaster – Sandy Hughes reported the website is up to date. The web hosting has updated the site to contain a chat button. Sandy will try to monitor the chat and respond.

Ways and Means – Linda Ashburn reported that the group will be selling our items at the March Vendor Sale. The last sale was disappointing due to the lack of potential buyers. She may sign up for the Happy Trails shows.  They take place one Friday a month, for several months, starting in September.  The deadline to sign up is March 4.  The Happy Trails market is an additional event that is only open to their members.  A suggestion was made that we include a membership information pamphlet at any sales/events that we do. Lynn Van Mierlo will check with her son on the cost for a trifold brochure.


Old Business:

A Spring Cleaning 50/50 will be held during our April 14th meeting following the business meeting.  Each member should bring any sewing/crafting/art items that they would like to sell.  We will be buying from each other. Half of all proceeds will go to our chapter. Sara Friesen has volunteered to coordinate the event.

Bob’s Discount has once again provided us with discount cards. They are located on the sign-in table.


New Business:  

A nominating committee of  3 members must be formed by April for the upcoming May board  elections.

A bylaws review committee is needed to explore increasing the number of attendees that can vote at the board meetings and tackling the problem of the entire board overturning at the same time.   Patti Johns, Barbara Smith, and Linda Ashburn have volunteered.

Sandy will check that the By-laws are on the website. Patti Johns will email the By-laws to the members.


A committee needs to be formed to implement “Pat’s List” 

1. More volunteers
2. Meet people
3. More classes
4. BOM with our own fabric
5. Block exchange
6. List of each members strengths/skills   
7. Open sews
8. All day classes with big projects
9. 3yd quilt class
10. Retreats
11. Summer sew along project. Sara Friesen will organize July or August
12. Bed turning of quilts
13. Social events – Pot Lucks
14. Demo of sandwiching quilts for quilting on domestic machines
15. Round robin classes
16. Sign up to meet outside of our regular meeting for sew-ins at our homes
17. Social events that include guest


 Meeting adjourned at 11:29 A.M. 

 Minutes submitted by:  Barbara Smith, Secretary

   

